
Tell us what matters to you 
Have your say on how we Police your local 
community. Cheshire Police want to target the 
issues that concern local residents.  

Scan the QR or visit the address  
below to give your feedback 

www.cheshire.police.uk/
residentsvoice 

Crewe Centre Newsletter 
Crewe Central, Crewe West, St Barnabus 
Summer 2024 

Insp Cliff Goodwin 
Crewe Neighbourhood Policing Team 

Welcome to the new newsletter that we circulate 
quarterly regarding Local Policing issues in Crewe.  

Crewe policing team are dedicated to making 
Crewe a safer place to live, work and visit.   

I am particularly proud of the  teams partnership 
collaboration with Crewe Town Council, which saw  
the Anti Violence Bee visit Crewe. 

We surveyed over 688 residents since April as part 
of our Resident Voice feedback survey, the results 
of which help us target our activity by knowing 
better what matters to you. Please take the time to 
complete the survey using the link to the right. 



You Said, We Did 

Crewe Central 
You Said: Concerns have been raised by residents about 
Anti Social Behavior occurring on Bessemer Way. 

We Did: Work with Housing providers and Cheshire East Council ASB team. Young 
people receive ‘ASB alerts’ for certain behaviours which is a letter home to their 
parents or carers. Local Officers also visit to discuss support we and other agencies 
can provide and give advice to families. If these steps do not reduce the behaviour 
then contracts can be created, through the Council and through Guinness housing, 
that highlight sanctions on behaviour to help protect the peace of the community for 
our residents. 

Crewe West 
You Said: Concerns were raised about youths gaining access to an unoccupied 
property on Buchan Grove Crewe. The property is in a very poor state of repair and 
youths have been gathering inside the derelict property, raising concerns about 
their safety and the amount of anti-social behavior caused by some of the 
individuals involved.  

We Did: The address was added to the local beat team’s patrol plan and extra 
patrols were carried out in and around the area. Several individuals were found 
inside the property and were spoken to and advised about their behavior. ASB 
alerts were submitted to our Partnerships Unit and parents were contacted and 
spoken to by the local PCSO. Enquiries will be undertaken to identify the property’s 
owner and requests for boarding up will be made. Patrols of the area will continue 
to help ensure no further issues. 

Crewe St Barnabas 
You Said: The Residents Voice Survey results from the last 3 months showed that 
around 80% of respondents are concerned about drug use and dealing, and groups 
of people hanging around.  

We Did: Work with partner agencies such as Cheshire East Council, Guinness 
Housing, and Change Grow Live, to help support vulnerable people in the 
community who are affected by substance abuse, or targeted by County Lines 
illegal drug gangs. 



Meetings and events 

We run regular police surgeries where you can 
come along and speak to us about issues in your 
area. 

 

Crewe Central Police Surgery 

Held at the Lifestyle Centre (CW 1 2BB)  

Thursday 20th June 3pm-4pm 

Thursday 11th July 4pm-5pm 

 

 

Crewe West Police Surgery 

Held at the Park Life Cafe  

Queens Park Victoria Avenue (CW2 7SE)  

Monday 22nd July 4pm-5pm 

Sunday 28th July 12pm-1pm 

 

 

Crewe St Barnabas Police Surgery 

Held at Leighton Brook Park play area  

Frank Webb Avenue (CW1 3NF) 

Friday 12th July 5pm-6pm  

Sunday 28th July 11am-12pm 

 

 

 

 

Your officers 

 

Crewe Central 

PC 30321  

Lorna ALLIX  

PCSO 22588  

Penny PROBIN 

 

 

Crewe West 

PC 30286  

Ben SHIPLEY 

PCSO 20662 

Andrea SMITH 

 

 

Crewe St Barnabas 

PC 5896  

John BERESFORD 

PCSO 23641 

Jen JOLLEY 
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